CHARNWOOD SURGERY
PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP (PPG)
15 May 2013 2-3 p.m.

MINUTES
Attendees:
Stephen Bibby (Chair)




Sue Wiltshire



Stan Coats

John Hallett



Dr. Hirani



Kerry Ryan, Practice Manager

Apologies:
Manohar Sharma, Pat Lakin
	
	ITEM
	ACTION

	1.
	Apologies
Apologies received from Manohar Sharma and Pat Lakin

	

	2
	Minutes of previous meeting – accuracy
All agreed with the contents of the minutes.  
	

	3.
	Matters arising from previous minutes
· Press article – The Chair and members thanked Stan for the write up which was printed in the Loughborough Echo.  
· Education event – Stephen will keep in contact with Mavis, chair of Alpine House PPG with a view to holding a joint education event.  There was a discussion on the potential rooms available for hire and cost.  As there is possibly a charge fundraising was discussed.  Kerry suggested that the practice talk with some appropriate organisations for possible sponsorship for the hire of a room.


	Kerry/Dr.Hirani



	4.
	PPG Terms of Reference
The Terms of Reference have now been agreed and will be posted onto the Practice website and on the PPG notice board.  Stephen commented that although the PPG currently meets monthly, meetings will reduce to quarterly once PPG is established.  Group agreed.
	Kerry


	5.
	PPG Network Meeting – April update
Stephen gave a brief overview of the April meeting.
· Be Healthy, Be Heard magazine is a CCG publication which anyone can sign up to receive.  Stephen pointed out that the PPG can ask the CCG to circulate Practice specific information to patients that have signed up to this magazine.  Stephen agreed to email link to members.

· Presentation was given by Dr. Nick Pulman on a Day in the Life of a GP and found it to be very informative.

· OOH leaflet and credit card size patient information.  Not available yet as an error has been found on the publication.

· Practice appraisal – this is a yearly quality visit by the CCG and the practice will inform PPG members when the next visit will take place in 2014.

· Healthwatch – Stephen gave members a copy of the leaflet explaining the activities of the Healthwatch group.  Stephen also gave details on how to join this group. 
· Next network meeting is at Loughborough Town Hall on 13 June.  Stephen will forward details onto members.


	Stephen
Stephen

	6.
	Loughborough Urgent Care Centre
Stephen highlighted an article about the urgent care centre.  The Urgent Care Centre is to have an official opening on 24 May 8.30 a.m. by Nicki Morgan, MP.
A discussion continued about the 111 service which will be coming to Leicestershire shortly.
	

	7.
	Any other business

Stephen – Suggested that we explore the possibility of a carers champion.  Kerry highlighted that we currently hold carers clinics on a quarterly basis with Support for Carers organisation coming to the Practice to meet with carers.  The practice survey action plan has an action to raise patient and carers awareness of the support and information that the Practice can offer them.  The members agreed to bring any awareness raising ideas to the next meeting.
Sue – has explored the possibility of accessing funding from Mountsorrel Fund to purchase a defibrillator to be sited at the Practice.  Sue has given contact details to Dr. Hirani to write a letter detailing equipment to be purchased, cost, where sited and who will use it.  Letter needs to be received by Mountsorrel Fund before 12 June 2013.  

Kerry – gave an update on the Practice survey action plan. With regards to the opening hours, GP consultation times have now been extended. To 9-11.30 a.m. Monday-Friday and 4-6 p.m. Monday, 3.30-5 p.m. Tuesday, Wednesday, Friday, closed Thursday p.m.

Stan asked how much involvement the Practice has with the leisure centre.  Dr. Hirani explained that there is an exercise referral service available for patients with specific health conditions.

John highlighted some incorrect information that was given to a patient by a receptionist and asked that awareness is raised with the receptionists of the correct procedure.  Kerry agreed to give the receptionists the correct information.

Stephen handed out a leaflet giving details about recruiting Mystery Shoppers to provide anonymous feedback to the CCG of services and care provided in West Leicestershire.

POST MEETING NOTE: In the April meeting, members wanted clarity on the acronym’s QIPP, QP and QoF.  Due to the meeting overrunning there was not time to discuss this but an information sheet will be emailed out to members together with the minutes.

	All

Dr. Hirani

Kerry

	8.
	· 
	

	9.
	NEXT MEETING IS 12 June 2013, 2-3 p.m. at Mountsorrel branch.
	


